

Life Vision Intermediate plus Unit Test 6 B

A Grammar: Relative clauses

Read the sentence and choose the correct answer.

- Filip, __ lives next door to me, likes football.
A ☐ who B ☐ that C ☐ which
- Priya is the girl __ I went travelling with.
A ☐ whose B ☐ which C ☐ –
- This dress, __ I bought last year, is my favourite.
A ☐ which B ☐ that C ☐ who
- Where is that book __ I lent you last week?
A ☐ where B ☐ – C ☐ who
- Those are the people __ opinions I care about.
A ☐ where B ☐ who C ☐ whose
- The black jacket, __ is in that window, is the one I want.
A ☐ who B ☐ which C ☐ that

/ 6

B Grammar: The passive

Complete the sentences with the correct form of the verb in brackets.

- The football player _____(kick) and is now sitting on the ground holding his leg.
- Our windows _____(clean) by a team of cleaners right now.
- It seems only a couple of players _____(can / buy) for the football team.
- He doesn't want _____(call) after 8 p.m. because he will be very tired.
- I _____(not / show) the flat because the owner had forgotten the keys.
- She loves _____(photograph) and wants to be a model.

/ 6

C Grammar: The passive

Complete the second sentence so that it means the same as the first sentence using the words given. Use between two and five words and do not use contractions.

- 1 People believe that he will win the prize.
(is)
It _____ win the prize.
- 2 Everyone thinks that they ate the cake.
(to)
They _____ the cake.
- 3 People say that he was one of the fastest runners alive today.
(have)
He _____ one of the fastest runners alive today.
- 4 They say Ed is the best singer in the class.
(that)
It _____ the best singer in the class.
- 5 People know that Isabel is very good at art.
(be)
Isabel _____ very good at art.
- 6 People believe that these buildings were designed by Molly Rose.
(are)
These buildings _____ designed by Molly Rose.

/ 6

D Vocabulary: Understanding topic vocabulary

Read the sentence and choose the correct answer.

- 1 My ___ is really comfortable to sit in.
A ☐ appliance B ☐ armchair C ☐ air conditioning
- 2 Look in the ___ for some ice cream.
A ☐ air conditioning B ☐ freezer C ☐ space
- 3 We can ___ these old toys in boxes downstairs.
A ☐ take up B ☐ match C ☐ store
- 4 This room is really ___ and we could put a lot in here.
A ☐ spacious B ☐ tiny C ☐ cosy
- 5 Is my red dress in that ___ over there?
A ☐ wardrobe B ☐ appliance C ☐ armchair
- 6 My bedroom is in the ___ so I live below ground level.
A ☐ attic B ☐ basement C ☐ ceiling

/ 6

E Vocabulary: Understanding topic vocabulary

Choose the correct words from the box to complete the sentences. There are two words you do not need to use.

rent estate agent skyscraper cottage roommate block of flats suburbs
downtown

- 1 Ben has a great view from the tenth floor of the _____.
- 2 Life in the _____ is not as exciting as in the city centre.
- 3 Aisha works _____, but travels to her home on the edge of the city.
- 4 I don't pay high _____ because my flat isn't in the centre of town.
- 5 We moved from the city to a small _____ in the countryside.
- 6 The _____ showed us around the house we might buy.

/ 6

F Vocabulary: Understanding topic vocabulary

Read the text and choose the correct answers.

My Home in the Countryside

My favourite room is my bedroom. I have a built-in ¹ wardrobe / ceiling / armchair where I keep my clothes. The bed is quite big, so it ² matches / stores / takes up a lot of space. There are long ³ appliances / curtains / freezers at the sides of the windows.

I live in a ⁴ terraced house / cottage / skyscraper which has a garden all around it. It isn't very big. In fact, my kitchen is ⁵ tiny / spacious / cosy, but it's got everything I need. In the living room, I like to sit in my comfortable ⁶ freezer / wardrobe / armchair and watch TV.

/ 6

G Reading: Recognizing use of comment adverbs

Read the blog post about flat hunting and choose the best option to answer the questions.

[About My Courses](#) [Activities](#) [Photos](#) [Blog](#)

Student Flat Hunting

By Kate

Day One

Hey guys, it's the start of a new year at uni and I'm looking for a new flat. Some of my friends think it's best to live near a supermarket, but that's not at the top of my list of what's important. Ideally, I'd like to find a place that's close to where I'm studying so I don't have to spend too much time travelling. I'm going to get on a bus and visit a few estate agents and see what's available. Let's see how it goes.

Day Two

I've been to a few estate agents and things are not going well. Finding the perfect place to live isn't easy right now because, obviously, everybody else at my university has the same idea as me. It's not going to make me angry though. I know I'll get something in the end.

Day Three

Wow. I just saw a great flat. Unfortunately, it's too expensive for me. It's not surprising that it cost so much. The living room was really big. The flat was brilliant though. The location seemed really convenient for travelling into campus every day. I feel a little down actually.

Day Four

I saw another flat today. It was lovely inside. The living room was cosy and the kitchen was fantastic. It will be so good to live there. Luckily, it's not too expensive. There are two bedrooms in the flat, though, so I'll need to move in with someone else. I'm going to call my friend Linda and ask her if she's keen to move in with me. Hopefully, she will be! She'd be a good flatmate. She has a part-time job so I know she can afford it. She's fun, but not too loud. I know she isn't going to want to have a lot of wild parties, so I don't think there'll be any problems there. All in all, I think we'll both get on well and have a great time together.

Day Five

Luckily, Linda agreed to move in with me. She took a little while to think about it, but eventually she called to say yes. We went to see the estate agent and we signed a contract today. I can't wait to move in and start decorating our flat to make it feel like home. I think it will be a great place to live. It's nice, close to university and not too expensive. I don't have any concerns about living with Linda. I think we will be the best flatmates.

- 1 What does Kate say about the location of a flat?
A ☐ She'd like to live near university.
B ☐ She'd like to live near a bus stop.
C ☐ She'd like to live near shops.
- 2 What does Kate think about the fact that a lot of people are looking for flats?
A ☐ It makes her annoyed.
B ☐ It was easy to predict.
C ☐ It means estate agents are unhelpful.
- 3 How does Kate feel about the flat she saw on day three?
A ☐ She feels that it would be too far from her university.
B ☐ She feels amazed that the living room is so big.
C ☐ She feels sad that she can't afford to pay for it.

- 4 How does Kate feel about the price of the flat she saw on day four?
- A ☐ She says it's good for two rooms.
- B ☐ She thinks it's too much.
- C ☐ She feels fortunate.
- 5 How does Kate feel about sharing a flat with Linda?
- A ☐ She seems pleased that Linda will pay for everything.
- B ☐ She seems unsure that Linda is as quiet as she first appears.
- C ☐ She seems convinced that Linda is a great person to live with.
- 6 How does Kate feel about Linda's decision?
- A ☐ She is glad that Linda made her decision about the flat so quickly.
- B ☐ She is happy that Linda is going to be her flatmate.
- C ☐ She is worried about how Linda might want to decorate the flat.

/ 6

H Listening: Identifying positive and negative points

 Listen to a man and a woman talking about a house they are thinking of buying and complete the sentences with words from the text. Write one word only.

- The woman thinks a good thing about the living room was the amount of _____.
- In the living room, there wasn't enough _____ for the man.
- According to the woman, something good about the kitchen was a big _____.
- In the kitchen, the man didn't like the colour of the _____.
- According to the woman, a good thing about the bedroom was the _____.
- For the man, a disadvantage about the bedroom was the fact that the _____ faces the road.

/ 6

I Speaking: Gaining extra time to think what to say

Read the dialogue and choose the correct answer.

- Woman** What's your favourite film?
Man Let me ___ about that. There are so many good ones. It's difficult to decide.
A ☐ think B ☐ start C ☐ say
- Man** What is it that you do in your work exactly?
Woman How can I ___? Let's just say it's something to do with computers.
A ☐ start B ☐ know C ☐ explain
- Man** What didn't you like about the last person you shared a house with?
Woman Where should I ___? He used to take my food from the fridge. He would never clean up after himself. To be honest, there were a lot of things.
A ☐ start B ☐ put C ☐ mean
- Woman** Do you have a lot of plants?
Man How shall I ___ it? Let's say gardening is a bit of a hobby.
A ☐ know B ☐ mean C ☐ put
- Man** Who's your favourite singer?
Woman That's a good ___. I like a lot of different people.
A ☐ question B ☐ say C ☐ thing

- 6 **Man** If you come to live in this flat, you should be happy with a bit of noise on a Friday night.
Woman I'm sorry. What do you mean by that?
Man Well, what I want to __ is that we sometimes have parties at the weekends.
 A ☐ know B ☐ say C ☐ mean

/ 6

J Writing: Using appropriate word order

Complete the second sentence so that it means the same as the first sentence using the words given. Use between two and five words and do not use contractions.

- 1 How tall are you?
 (tall)
 May I ask you _____ ?
- 2 When does the shop open?
 (shop)
 Could you tell me _____ ?
- 3 Does this bag match my shoes?
 (bag)
 I wonder if _____
- 4 When is his birthday?
 (birthday)
 I would be interested to know _____
- 5 What date is it?
 (it)
 Do you happen to know _____ ?
- 6 Does the flat have internet?
 (if)
 Could you let me know _____ ?

/ 6

Test score

To focus on next: